
 
 

Transportation and Commerce Committee 
Minutes of the June 12, 2013 Meeting 

 
 
 

 
Members Present:  Mayor Pro Tem John Willis, Chair 
    Council Member Tim Campbell 
 
Members Absent:  Council Member Lori Barnett Dodson 
 
Staff:    Martin E. Glenn, Deputy City Manager 
    Neil Montgomery, Senior Managing Director 
    Paul Luedtke, Director of Transportation 
 
Guests:   David Dean, Dean International 

Russell Schaffner, Dean International 
    John Blane, Dean International 
    Cindy Burkett, State Representative 
    Bill Hale, TxDOT 
    Orchard Hills HOA Representative 
    New World Representative 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:01 p.m. by Chairman John Willis. 
 
 
1. The Committee unanimously approved the minutes of the May 15, 2013 meeting. 
 
 
2. Bill Hale provided a PowerPoint presentation including an overview of the history 

and current status of the IH-635 project and how the Eastern section relates to the 
overall project.  Some question and answers followed. 

 
 
3. State Representative Cindy Burkett provided information on transportation bills in the 

2013 legislature.  Some discussion followed. 
 
 
4. Council Member Tim Campbell gave a brief overview of the DRMC meeting.  Due to 

the timing of the RTC meetings, there were no items to update. 
 



 
5. David Dean provided his thoughts on the IH-635 project and summarized the current 

events.  He also provided an update to Bill Hale and Representative Burkett about 
the City’s interest in the IH-30 and SH 78 corridors.  In the interest of time for this 
extended meeting, his comments were very brief.   

 
 
6. Updates concerning transportation policy, legislation, and organizations.  None 
 
 
7. Adjourn 5:20 PM 
 
 
 
Submitted by:_______________________________________Date_______________ 
            Paul Luedtke, Director of Transportation 
 
Approved by:_______________________________________Date________________ 
                     Deputy Mayor Pro Tem John Willis, Chair 


